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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL WATCHFIELD PARISH ASSEMBLY

HELD AT
WATCHFIELD VILLAGE HALL

Tuesday 22™ May 2012 7.30 PM

Present :

Parish Council Chairman, Clir Mr Derek Gale, chaired the meeting

There were 15 members of the public present including invited guests and Parish Clirs
The Meeting opened at 7.30 pm with the Chairman welcoming all present

Item 1: Apologies for Absence
Received from:
Mr K Bush and Dr C Mathews

item 2.: Matters Arising from the minutes of the 2011Annual Parish Meeting

There were no matters arising.

Item 3: Chairman’s Report
The Chairman of the Parish Council gave a report on the Council’s activities during the last year and

plans for the future. *(attached)

Item 4: Accounts for the Year 2011/2012

The chairman, as Finance Member, gave a short report on the Council’s finances. ( Attached)

item 5: Report by District Councillor Mrs Elaine Ware
District Clir Mrs Elaine Ware delivered a joint report on behalf of herself and District Clir Mr Simon

Howell.

Item 6 : Report by County Councillor Mrs Anda Fitzgerald O’Connor

CliIr Fitzgerald O’Connor arrived at 8.20pm and reported on various issues.

Item 7 Report by Mr Nick Sheppard, Head, Watchfield Primary School
Head Teacher Mr Nick Sheppard reported another successful year for the school.

Item 8: Report on behalf the Defence Academy
Wing Cdr Guy Sawyer reported on the activities at the Defence Academy.

Item 12 — questions from the public

Mr Brian Whitehead asked about the future of the Waste Disposal Site at Stanford in the Vale
ClIr Fitzgerald O’connor said she was hopeful that the site would now remain open.

Brian Whitehead also expressed concern re the culvert that runs under Chapel Hill
S Nodder asked if any progress had been made on the village website.

Alan Stillman proposed a vote of thanks to the Parish Council for its work during the past year.
There being no further business the Meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

Approved: i k, <Z/
Clir Ruth Holman \ \f\/ I
X

Chairman
Watchfield Parish Council
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WATCHFIELD VILLAGE ASSEMBLY — 22" MAY 2012
PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

This is my first report as Chairman of the Parish Council. In fact it's aimost my first act as
Chair, since | was only elected 2 weeks ago. So please be gentle with me!

Before | say anything else | must thank the previous Chairmen; Mr Mike Hawkes and Mrs
Ruth Holman for their hard work on behalf of the Parish. Owing to work commitments Mike
stood down as Chair in November after more than 3 years in the role. Going forward, | am
pleased that Ruth, who is incredibly busy in the village, has agreed to act as Deputy
Chairman.

As recorded in last year's minutes, we have a new Clerk, Dr Cindy Matthews, who replaced
Mrs Sheena Florey. Sheena hasn’t escaped yet however, as she became a co-opted
member of the Council.

At our most recent Parish Council meeting on 8" May | was elected Chairman, and then the
following offices/appointments were agreed:

Vice Chairman Mrs Ruth Holman
Finance Officer Mr Derek Gale
Allotments Officer Mrs Sheila Skeffington
Estate and Recreation Ground Mrs Ruth Holman
Website Officer & Pavilion Officer Mr Kenton Bush
Village Hall rep Mrs Ruth Holman

WV Group rep Mrs Aggie Bailey

Mrs Gerri Brown has stood down as a councillor, and Mike Hawkes and Sheena Florey
have expressed a wish to stand down, so there will be some vacancies on the Council. We
will be advertising those vacancies, as is required of us, so this is your opportunity to “do
your bit” for the village.

ACCOUNTS

The next part of this report is the accounts. | will now put on my other Parish Council hat
and become the Finance Officer.

Income

The first point to note is that the Precept, the amount we raise through Council Tax, was
£22,000. That is, yet again, unchanged from the previous year. In fact, if you look at your
Council Tax bill, you'll see that the amount that each household pays this year has actually
gone down compared to last year. This is because there will be more households paying
Council Tax in the village over this coming year.

At the start of last year the council had a balance of £20,624.

Income from all other sources throughout the year was a further £18,400.
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Finally some events coming up...

On Saturday there’s the famous Watchfield Village Fete. Ruth and her team seemed to
have arranged fine weather again, so come along and enjoy the stalls, dog show, car boot
sale, music, games, and arena displays.

On the afternoon of June 9™ the Parish Council is hosting, in the Village Hall, a celebration
Tea Party in honour of the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. It's from 2.30pm to 4.30pm. Fancy

Dress is optional, but do come and enjoy the tea and cakes, bouncy castle and children’s
entertainer (especially if you are a child!)

OK, that's enough from me. If there are any questions following my report we can take
them now or you can raise them later in the meeting.

We have a number of guests here tonight.

Anda Fitzgerald-O’Connor, our County Councillor

Elaine Ware, one of our District Councillors (the other being Simon Howell)

Nick Sheppard, the head of Watchfield School.

Wing Cdr Guy Sawyer, Commanding Officer at The Defence Academy

I will ask each of them in turn to introduce themselves and, if they wish to say to a few

words, to do so.

Should anyone have any questions or points that they would like to put to our guests this
will be your opportunity.
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The pavilion continues to be used by the football club and is available to any other clubs or
groups that want to use it.

With respect to pavilion maintenance, we have had serious problems with the pavilion’s
heating system. It was overheating and cutting out. The fault required significant
investigation, and repairs costing over £1200 + VAT.

My thanks to Councillor Kenton Bush for his work maintaining the play area and pavilion.

Dog mess has been an issue on the Rec. The grass cutting contractors don’t like strimming
the long grass along the side of the Rec, because some people allow their dogs to “use the
grass”, and don't then clear it up. There’s a simple solution; “Bag it and bin it". We provide
dog bins throughout the village, and you are allowed to put bags of dog waste in your
household non-recyclables bin. So if the dog bin is full you can take it home.

ALLOTMENTS

The Council introduced the new Backlands allotments this year, and they already look as if
they have been there for years, with fences, sheds and plenty of growing going on. We
now have 19 allotments behind the school and another 7 in the Backlands. There’s still a
waiting list of 5 people to take on an allotment.

BACKLANDS

You may have noticed the new horse fence, and the horses, in the Backlands. The fencing
of an area of the Backlands field allowed to let the field for horse grazing, and thus earn
some income.

TRAVELLERS’ SITE
I understand from Elaine Ware, one of our District Councillors, that their appeal against

planning permission was tumed down. The main reason being the proximity to the A420.
The Parish and District Councils will continue to monitor the site and advise of any news.

DEVELOPMENT IN THE VILLAGE

I'm sure that many of you will be aware of the Vale of White Horse Council's proposed
Interim Housing Policy. This policy was planned, to resolve a shortfall in the Vale's 5 year
housing supply target, but has recently been abandoned. As part of that policy we were
required to respond to a screening process for 3 sites that might potentially be developed in
the village: Knapp’s field, the fenced part of Cowan’s Camp, and the field part of Cowan’s
Camp. It was the Council's view that, were development to be permitted, we would have a
preference for the Knapp’s field site. As | said the policy has now been abandoned, and it's
probably best if Councillor Elaine Ware brings us up to date with its replacement, when she
speaks.
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The income is from:
the grass cutting grant (of £3,769, the same as the year before)
income from letting the pavilion
cemetery charges
allotment rents
grazing fees
VAT repayments

This means that our total income over the year was in the order of £40,400.

Expenditure.

Our staff costs were £4,629
Our other expenditure over the year was £36,674

At the end of the financial year the accounts had a balance of £20,348. This included just
over £7000 held for the Western Vale Fighting Fund, and about £619 held for the Flood
Group. The Western Vale monies have now been transferred to a new account held by
Bourton Parish Council, so if you take that into account our end of year balance was
£13,240.

As with last year we ended the year with balanced books.

Should anyone wish to know any more about the accounts, they can ask the Clerk to the
Council to view the accounts — notices about this are on display.

Replacing my Chairman’s hat:

NO COLD CALLING ZONE

You will be aware that the village now is now part of a local villages “No Cold Calling Zone”.
This should reduce the number of cold callers, and hopefully prevent distraction burglaries.
We already live in a low crime area, but “No Cold Calling Zones” give you the confidence to
deter doorstep callers who you do not wish to deal with. If people do cold call please tell
Oxfordshire Trading Standards.

RECREATION GROUND & PAVILION

As in previous years the Rec continues to be well used by a wide variety of different people.

Rabbits continue to be a problem on the Rec, but regular culls should keep them under
control.

The play park remains very popular. We've repaired one of the spinning devices and
topped up the zip slide bark. You may have noticed that the bark has been topped up again
in the last few days. The Zip wire sliding mechanism has become very stiff, and will be
repaired soon.




